
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Manatu / Memorandum 
 
 
Ki a / To:   University of Otago student body   
Nā / From:   OUSA Executive   
Te rā / Date:  11/05/21 
Te Kaupapa / Re: Semester One Referenda Questions  
                                                                                                                     
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

1. Should the Otago University Students’ Association Annual 
Audited Financial Statements for the year ended 31 December 
2020 be received and accepted? 
 
 

2. Should the Otago University Students’ Association Annual Report 
for 2020 be received and accepted? 
 
 

3. Should Section 37 e) of the OUSA Constitution be amended from:  
Any Referendum put to the Student Body will require ten (10) working 
days’ notice of the wording.  
To:  
Any Referendum put to the Student Body will require five (5) working 
days’ notice of the wording.   
 
 

4. Should OUSA lobby for students to have access to the Winter 
Energy Payment?  
 
 

5. Should OUSA provide operational and financial support to the 
‘Otago University Tutors and Demonstrators Network’ towards 
their goal of increasing the pay and conditions for tutors and 
demonstrators? 
 
 

6. Should OUSA support and/or organise student candidates for the 
2022 Local Body Elections? 
 
 

7. Should OUSA pay all its contractors at least the living wage? 
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8. Should the university have the power to discipline students' for 

their behaviour off-campus in their own private residential flats? 
 
 

9. Should the government allocate Studylink entitlements (Loan 
Living Costs and Student Allowance) with an expectation that full-
time students will also have a part-time job to supplement this 
payment?  
 
 

10. Should OUSA lobby the University and Government for free U by 
Kotex Applicator Tampons for all students? 

  
 
 
 
 


